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May 5, 2020
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order 
Chairperson Beise called the meeting to order 7:00 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Beise, Eckblad, McDougall, Deitering, Kjome, Clerk McDougall and Crew Miller.  

Agenda
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Meeting Minutes 

A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to approve the April 7, 2020 meeting minutes as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Maintenance Crew – Crew Miller presented two quotes for crack filling.  MN Roadways quoted $42,080.00 and Gopher State Sealcoat quoted $37,266.00.  The maintenance staff approved the lower quote for Gopher State Sealcoat since we did not hold our second meeting in April and they needed to begin.  Supervisor Eckblad discussed recommendations from Hakanson Anderson to not crack fill roads 2-3 years prior to a milled and overlay.  The Board agreed to not crack fill Farmington. 
Continued Items - None
Public Comment 
Resident Pam Kelley (Dague Ave SE) was present to discuss the pit area that was closed and gave suggestions about opening the pit in the future for residents.  Over the years, the Township has posted signage, which is not followed and installed cameras, which do not capture everything.  The Board will not be reopening the pit area because of multiple problems from some residents and commercial vehicles illegal dumping and products like gravel missing that is paid for by taxpayers.
New Items 
May 5, 2020 Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for May 5, 2020. Motion carried unanimously.
Junk Complaint – 924 37th St SE follow up

Clerk McDougall contacted Wright County about the complaint for 924 37th St. SE.  The County is not working with the property owner but did make suggestions to them.  A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to start operation cleanup.  Motion carried 4 to 1 with Supervisor Kjome abstaining. 
Wright County Rd. Agreement Discussion

The Board discussed the portion of Division St. E. that Wright County would like to give back to the Township.  The Board discussed a cul-de-sac for turning around graders and plows.  The Board is recommending the County bring CR147/Division St. E, east of Calder Ave. SE up to Township bituminous standards, build a cul-de-sac and repair the bituminous apron on Calder Ave. SE before they take over the road.  
Election Judge List for Primary and General Election

A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to approve the election judge list for August and November 2020.  Motion carried unanimously.

Restroom Remodel Discussion

A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to put the restroom remodel/addition on hold until 2021 because of the coronavirus.  Motion carried unanimously.   
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to cancel the May 19, 2020 meeting and continue to keep the Township Office closed to the public until the Board can reevaluate the situation on June 2, 2020.  Motion carried unanimously.
Supervisor Kjome – None
Supervisor Deitering - None
Supervisor McDougall – None
Supervisor Eckblad – Discussed the riprap that needs to be fixed on Gilbert Court SE by Robin Kohn.  Supervisor Eckblad will contact Robing to fix the riprap According to plans.  Supervisor Eckblad also recommended sending a letter to 2680 Ebersole Ave. SE to fix the Township right-of-way and remove the standpipe.  
Supervisor Beise – None
Clerk McDougall  
2020 Hall Rentals

The Board discussed the 2020 rentals and recommends following the State of MN guidelines.  Hall rentals may be rescheduled or refunded.  Clerk McDougall will notify all rentals for 2020 and have them reschedule or obtain a full refund.

Building Maintenance 

The Board discussed completing projects in and outside of the Town Hall while there are no rentals.  Staff has been doing maintenance to painting, repairing walls and ceiling tiles.  The staff will continue to replace damaged ceiling tiles in the hallway, kitchen and back storage room along with painting the kitchen and hallways.  The Board agreed to have maintenance staff remove the rotted flowerbed along the building.

Election Planning 

Planning has begun with the upcoming elections.  There will be many changes in how the election process will work.  Residents across the state will be encouraged to vote absentee while polling places will take precautionary steps in protecting election judges and voters as best as possible.  The Town Hall will have less voting booths so social distancing can be maintained and fewer voters allowed into the hall at one time.  The Board agreed to remove the current voting booths because they cannot be cleaned properly between voters and replace the booths with higher tables that can be used for hall rentals and elections.  A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the purchase of all personal protection equipment and 10 tables needed for elections.  Motion carried unanimously.   
Funds Report – Through March 31, 2020
A motion was made by Supervisor Eckblad and seconded by Supervisor Deitering to approve the Funds Report through March 31, 2020.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Review of Bills 
A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to pay 2020 claim #2696 to #2735 in the amount of $46,452.88 including payroll. Motion carried unanimously.
Supervisor Eckblad motioned to adjourn at 8:25 p.m.
 ________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Dennis Beise (Chairperson)

________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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